
 

BREVORT TOWNSHIP 

BOARD MEETING 

February 13, 2023 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Serwach at 6:00 pm by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Four Board members were present, Trustee Tabitha Orr had an excused absence. 

 

The public present were Daryl Orr and Mark Peterson Steve Bird and Ron Peterka. 

 

Clerk Matelski read January meeting minutes. Motion to approve minutes as read made by Trustee W. 

Orr, seconded by Treasurer Olsen. Motion granted.  

 

Clerk Matelski read the bills. Motion to approve bills as read made by Trustee T. Orr and seconded by 

Treasurer Olsen.  Motion granted. 

 

Treasurer Olsen read the Treasurer's report for December.  Motion to approve the reports by Trustee W 

Orr, seconded by Clerk Matelski. Motion granted. 

 

Treasurer B. Olsen made a motion that Daryl Orr, Trudy Olsen and Russell Lorente be reappointed to 

the Board of Review for Brevort Township, seconded by Trustee W. Orr. Motion approved. 

 

Supervisor Serwach stated that he had attended the Road Commission meeting on February 10th. No 

new road work will take place this year.  Brevort Lake Road will be repaved in 2025 from Us 2 to 

M123 except for the curves around the lake which were done previously. He attended the Hospital 

Board meeting on Thursday, February 9th.  In the past Ed’s wife had been on the board for the hospital 

Under the old system, only three townships were responsible for the pension plan.  The new Board 

presently handles everything. Supervisor Serwach also stated that he ran the job application ad for four 

weeks for the sewer dept. and only received one call.  He presently has 2 candidates who may be 

interested in this job. 

 

Treasurer Olsen stated that there is match funding for shoulder work available and the board will need 

ideas as to how to use these funds.  Treasurer Olsen stated that the annual budget meeting should be 

held next month and it was agreed that it will take place on Saturday March 25th at 11:00 at the 

township office. 

 

Treasurer Olsen stated that ARP funds can be put into the general fund or used for a project and the 

county may also add money.  He suggested that the township look ar a zoning update and that a price 

should be investigated for this service. 

 

Fire chief Peterson state that a EUP training session will take place April 15th. They will do a controlled 

burn on an older building on John Martin Road. He also stated that the overhead doors at the fire hall 

are not working correctly and Robie Overhead Door will correct the problem and provide new remotes. 

 

Discussion among the board about having the new attorney send letters to people who have 

accumulated trash on their property. Discussion regarding a resident whose property does not have 

electricity or water or sewer.  Supervisor Serwach stated that the owner has 2 grinders on the property 



and the account is current with the monthly payments being made, but the grinders are not operating. 

There is a new person living on Dukes Road possibly in a house trailer and this property does not have 

a grinder. Finally, a resident on Church Street has accumulated old vehicles at the rear of their property. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 6:40 pm made by Trustee W. Orr, seconded by Treasurer Olsen.  Motion granted. 

 

 


